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I. Call to Order



II. Old Business
a. School Safety
i. Buzzers installed at entryways. We are working on getting chimes installed on the backdoors as well adjacent to the cafeteria.
ii. Use of playground equipment. Lower grade levels have been staying off the monkey bars, however it was requested that a reminder be sent out to teachers so that this policy is followed school wide.

b. Community Partnerships
i. HEB art wall collaboration. Mr. Sensabaugh will be working with the HEB on San Felipe to install art from School at St. George Place students to create the campus art wall. This collaboration is set to take place in March of 2020.



III. Updates
a. Reading Pull-outs for K-2nd Grade. Mr. Lihalakha will begin Reading Intervention pull-outs for students in grades K-2nd beginning on January 21st. Interventions will occur Tuesdays through Thursdays with a focus on developing phonics and basic reading skills.
b. IB Reauthorization in 2023. Our re-authorization process has been reviewed with the IB steering committee and we will begin preparing for our self-study during the 2020-2021 school year. A calendar of initiatives related to our re-authorization will be shared with teachers during the 2020-2021 school year.



IV. Campus Data
a. Discipline Incidents- Projected heavy decrease of PEIMS actions. There were 41 PEIMS related incidents during the 2018-2019 school year. To date there have only been 3 PEIMS incidents for th 2019-2020 school year.
b.  DLA
c. Ren360 MOY- 2nd and 3rd grade have seen sharp drops in the number of students requiring intervention in Math according to MOY data. Reading MOY is still in process and data will be available next week.
d. Attendance- Attendance for the year is down to 96.2% which is a .2% decrease from the 2018-2019 school year. To address this Ms. Homesley will now be a part of our GSM meetings and will be providing interventions to students and families who have excessive unexcused absences. We will continue to provide incentives for perfect attendance through our quarterly sweet treat program.




V. Other Business
a. Safety- It was requested that the back carpool be addressed as students often don’t know where to stand. Mr. Sensabaugh has offered to paint the back carpool lane with numbers and different colors in order to assist with this issue. Mr. McClish will follow up with Mr. Sensabaugh to see what is needed to complete the project.
b. The Fun Run was discussed including what key projects would be funded using the money raised. Current needs include an upgrade in technology including adding a laptop cart as well as ipads for the lower grade levels. There was also a suggestion for adding a computer lab and the process for supporting this was addressed as a quote will need to be provided by an HISD vendor.
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